Port Authority Boss: 2006 Will Be “Year of the Hardhat” at Ground Zero

Port Authority Executive Director Kenneth Ringler announced this week that 2006 will bring a sharp increase in activity at the dormant WTC site. "It's going to be a year when people are actually going to start seeing activity. By the end of 2006, we estimate there will be 1,000 construction workers here," Ringler is quoted in a New York Daily News article. Ringler added that construction of the new PATH terminal and foundation work for the 9/11 Memorial and Museum would begin early this year. Other projects include a revamped Fulton Street subway complex and, by the end of the year, the Freedom Tower.

Mayor Outlines Vision For WTC site in Speech

State of the City address: 


WTC Memorial Groundbreaking scheduled for March

The LMDC announced plans this week to break ground on the controversial WTC Memorial and Museum on March 13. According to a timeline on the WTC Memorial Foundation website, the concrete foundations for the WTC Memorial and Museum will be poured beginning this Spring.  http://www.buildthememorial.org/site/PageServer?pagename=mem_timeline The Foundation is committed to moving forward on the Memorial despite criticism from 9/11 family members who say the current plans are unsafe and will not appropriately honor the sacrifices of 9/11 victims. Gov. Pataki's top adviser for Ground Zero security claims that the site’s current design has been reviewed by security consultants and the NYPD, according to a recent New York Post article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002436.php


On Thursday, the Take Back the Memorial Coalition issued a press release calling for the WTC Memorial Museum, currently envisioned as a 100,000 sq. ft. underground space, to be moved into the planned Snohetta Building adjacent to the Memorial area. The Snohetta Building was to house the International Freedom Center before Gov. George Pataki (Rep.) ordered it off the site last October. “The story of 9/11 and its victims deserve a prominent presence at street level. Instead, LMDC has buried the story, putting the safety and security of future visitors in peril,” the press release states. To read more about the WTC Memorial and the ongoing debate over its future visit the Memorial Foundation’s Website as well as the Homepage of Take Back the Memorial.  
